SHARPS COMPLIANCE CORP Form DEF 14A October 01, 2014

United States Securities and Exchange Commission Washington, D.C. 20549

SCHEDULE 14A INFORMATION

PROXY STATEMENT PURSUANT TO SECTION 14(a) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

Filed by the Registrant x

Filed by a Party other than the Registrant o

Check the appropriate box:

o Preliminary Proxy Statement
o Confidential, for Use of the Commission Only (as permitted by Rule 14a-6(e)(2))
x Definitive Proxy Statement
o Definitive Additional Materials
o Soliciting Material Pursuant to section 240.14a-12

SHARPS COMPLIANCE CORP.

(Name of Registrant as Specified In Its Charter)

(Name of Person(s) Filing Proxy Statement, if other than the Registrant)

Payment of Filing Fee (Check the appropriate box):

x No fee required.

o Fee computed on table below per Exchange Act Rules 14a-6(i)(1) and 0-11.
(1) Title of each class of securities to which transaction applies:
(2) Aggregate number of securities to which transaction applies:
(3) Per unit price or other underlying value of transaction computed pursuant to Exchange Act Rule 0-11 (set forth amount on which the filing fee is calculated and state how it was determined) (4) Proposed maximum aggregate value of transaction: (5) Total fee paid:

oFee paid previously with preliminary materials.

oCheck box if any part of the fee is offset as provided by Exchange Act Rule 0-11(a)(2) and identify the filing f which the offsetting fee was paid previously. Identify the previous filing by registration statement number, or t	
Form or Schedule and the date of its filing.	
(1) Amount Previously Paid:	
(2) Form, Schedule or Registration Statement No.:	
(3) Filing Party:	

October 1, 2014

Dear Stockholder:

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I cordially invite you to attend the 2014 Annual Meeting of Stockholders (the "Annual Meeting") of Sharps Compliance Corp. The Annual Meeting will be held on Thursday, November 20, 2014 at 10:00 a.m. in the Forum Room at the Hilton Houston Post Oak located at 2001 Post Oak Blvd., Houston, Texas, 77056. The formal Notice of the Annual Meeting is set forth in the enclosed materials.

This year, you are being asked to:

- 1) act upon the election of five (5) Directors,
- 2) approve an amendment to the Company's 2010 Stock Plan to increase the number of shares of Common Stock available under the Plan by 2,000,000 shares,
- 3) cast a non-binding advisory vote on executive compensation, and
- ratify the selection by the Audit Committee of the Company's Board of Directors of UHY LLP as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm for the current fiscal year.

The Board of Directors recommends that you vote "For" Proposals 1, 2, 3 and 4. These matters are discussed in greater detail in the attached Notice of Annual Meeting of Stockholders and Proxy Statement.

Your participation and vote are important. Even if you plan to attend the Annual Meeting in person, please complete, sign and date the enclosed proxy card and return it promptly in the enclosed postage-prepaid envelope. Your shares will be voted in accordance with the instructions you give in your proxy. Returning the proxy card will not limit your right to attend or vote at the Annual Meeting. If you attend the Annual Meeting, you may vote in person if you wish, even if you previously returned your proxy card.

Important Notice Regarding the Availability of Proxy Materials for our Stockholders Meeting to be held on November 20, 2014. The Proxy Statement and a copy of our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended June 30, 2014 are available at:

http://investor.sharpsinc.com/annuals.cfm

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I would like to express our appreciation for your continued support of our Company. We look forward to seeing you at the Annual Meeting.

Sincerely,

F. Gardner Parker Chairman of the Board

TABLE OF CONTENTS

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS	3
PROXY STATEMENT	4
Solicitation and Other Information Related to the Company	4
General and Revocability of Proxies	4
Availability of Information at Company Website, Including Annual Report on Form	5
<u>10-K</u>	J
Where You Can Find More Information	5
Code of Ethics	5
<u>Voting Securities and Principal Stockholders</u>	6
<u>General</u>	6
Quorum and Vote Required	6
Security Ownership of Management and Certain Beneficial Owners	7
<u>Management</u>	8
Board of Directors	11
Election of Directors - Proposal One (1)	11
Board's Leadership Structure and Role in Risk Oversight	11
Meetings, Committees and Committee Reports	13
<u>Director Compensation</u>	16
Executive Compensation	17
Compensation Discussion and Analysis	17
Overview of 2014 Company Performance	17
2014 Compensation Actions Related to Named Executive Officers	18
Pending Compensation Actions	18
Role of the Compensation Committee	18
Role of the Compensation Consultant	19
Consideration of Recent Stockholder Advisory Votes on Executive Compensation	19
Compensation Philosophy	19
Elements of Compensation	19
Executive Compensation Tables and Related Information	21 21
Summary Compensation Table Grants of Plan Rosed Awards Table	21
Grants of Plan-Based Awards Table Outstanding Equity Awards as Fiscal Year-End Table	23
Outstanding Equity Awards as Fiscal Teal-End Table Option Exercises and Stock Vested Table	24
Equity Compensation Plan Information	24
Equity Compensation Plan Table	24
Sharps Compliance Corp. 2010 Stock Plan	25
Sharps Compliance Corp. 1993 Stock Plan	26
Sharps Compliance Corp. 2010 Stock Plan Amendment - Proposal Two (2)	26
Employment Contracts, Termination of Employment and Change in Control	20
Agreements	27
Non-binding Advisory Vote on Executive Compensation – Proposal Three (3)	28
Independent Registered Public Accountants – Proposal Four (4)	29
Fee Information	29
Pre-Approval Policies and Procedures	30
Other	30
Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation	30
Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance	31
Stockholders' Proposals for the 2015 Annual Meeting	31
Communications with the Board of Directors	31

Other Matters	31
Expenses of Solicitation	31
Annex A – Sharps Compliance Corp. 2010 Stock Plan (Incorporating Proposed	33
Amendment Adopted September 11, 2014)	33
2	

<u>Table of Contents</u> 9220 Kirby Drive, Suite 500 Houston, Texas 77054

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS TO BE HELD ON NOVEMBER 20, 2014

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the 2014 Annual Meeting of Stockholders (the "Annual Meeting") of Sharps Compliance Corp., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), will be held on Thursday, November 20, 2014 at 10:00 a.m. (central time) in the Forum Room at the Hilton Houston Post Oak located at 2001 Post Oak Blvd., Houston, Texas 77056 for the purpose of considering and voting upon the following:

- 1. the election of five (5) directors to hold office until the next Annual Meeting of Stockholders or until the election and qualification of their respective successors,
- 2. the amendment to the Company's 2010 Stock Plan to increase the number of shares of Common Stock available under the Plan by 2,000,000 shares,
- 3. the ratification of the selection by the Audit Committee of the Company's Board of Directors of UHY LLP as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm for the current fiscal year, and
- 4. such other business if properly raised.

The Board of Directors recommends that you vote "For" Proposals 1, 2, 3 and 4. These items of business are more fully described in the proxy statement accompanying this notice. The Board of Directors (the "Board of Directors" or the "Board") has fixed the close of business on September 22, 2014 as the record date for the meeting. Only stockholders of record at the close of business on the record date are entitled to notice of, and to vote at, the meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof.

You are cordially invited to attend the annual meeting. To ensure that your shares are represented and voted, however, you should complete, sign, date and return the enclosed proxy card in the enclosed postage-prepaid envelope as promptly as possible. Your shares will be voted in accordance with the instructions you give in your proxy. You may revoke your proxy at any time before it is voted by signing and returning a proxy for the same shares bearing a later date, by filing with the Corporate Secretary of the Company a written revocation bearing a later date or by attending the annual meeting and voting in person. You will still be able to vote your shares in person should you decide to attend the annual meeting, even if you have previously returned your proxy card.

By Order of the Board of Directors

Diana P. Diaz Corporate Secretary Houston, Texas October 1, 2014

YOUR VOTE IS IMPORTANT

Please complete, sign and date the enclosed proxy card and return it promptly in the enclosed envelope so that your shares will be represented whether or not you attend the annual meeting.

Table of Contents
SHARPS COMPLIANCE CORP.
9220 Kirby Drive, Suite 500
Houston, Texas 77054

PROXY STATEMENT ANNUAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS TO BE HELD ON NOVEMBER 20, 2014

SOLICITATION AND OTHER INFORMATION RELATED TO THE COMPANY

General and Revocability of Proxies

This Proxy Statement (the "Proxy Statement") is furnished in connection with the solicitation of proxies by the Board of Directors of Sharps Compliance Corp., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), on behalf of the Company, to be used at the Annual Meeting of Stockholders of the Company to be held on November 20, 2014 (the "Annual Meeting") at the time and place and for the purposes set forth in the accompanying Notice of Annual Meeting of Stockholders and adjournment(s) or postponement(s) thereof. This Proxy Statement and Proxy Card are expected to be mailed to the stockholders of the Company on or about October 1, 2014.

The accompanying proxy is designed to permit each holder of the Company's common stock, par value \$0.01 per share (the "Common Stock"), (i) to vote for or withhold voting for, the nominees for election as directors of the Company, (ii) to vote for or withhold voting for the proposed amendment to the Company's 2010 Stock Plan to increase the number of shares of Common Stock available under the Plan by 2,000,000 shares, (iii) to cast a non-binding advisory vote for or against or abstain from voting for, the executive compensation for the officers of the Company as named in this Proxy Statement (referred to as "say-on-pay"), (iv) to ratify the selection by the Audit Committee of the Company's Board of Directors of UHY LLP ("UHY") as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm for the current fiscal year and (iv) to authorize the proxies to vote in their discretion with respect to any other proposal brought before the Annual Meeting. When a stockholder's executed proxy card specifies a choice with respect to a voting matter, the shares will be voted accordingly. For items (i), (ii) and (iii), which are considered non-routine under Rule 452 of the New York Stock Exchange, which was adopted by the NASDAQ Capital Market, if you do not provide voting instruction, your shares will not be voted for these items. For item (iv), which is considered routine, abstentions and broker non-votes will not affect the outcome of the voting on the proposal. If any other matters properly come before the Annual Meeting, the proxies will vote upon such matters according to their judgment.

The Company encourages the personal attendance of its stockholders at the Annual Meeting, and execution of the accompanying proxy will not affect a stockholder's right to attend the Annual Meeting and to vote his or her shares in person. Any stockholder with a valid proxy has the right to revoke it by giving written notice of revocation to: Diana P. Diaz, Corporate Secretary, Sharps Compliance Corp., 9220 Kirby Drive, Suite 500, Houston, Texas 77054, at any time before the proxy is voted, by executing and delivering a later-dated proxy, or by attending the Annual Meeting and voting his or her shares in person. No such notice of revocation or later-dated proxy will be effective, however, until received by the Company at or prior to the Annual Meeting. Mere attendance at the Annual Meeting will not of itself revoke the proxy.

Table of Contents

All expenses of the Company in connection with the solicitation of proxies will be borne by the Company. In addition to solicitation by mail, the Company's directors, officers and employees may solicit proxies by telephone or other means of communication. The Company will request brokerage houses and other custodians, nominees and fiduciaries to forward solicitation material to the beneficial owners of shares held of record by such persons and will reimburse such persons and their transfer agents for their reasonable out-of-pocket expenses in forwarding such material.

The date of this Proxy Statement is October 1, 2014. There are no rights of appraisal or similar dissenter's rights with respect to any matter to be acted upon pursuant to this proxy statement.

Availability of Information at Company Website, Including Annual Report on Form 10-K

The Company's website address is www.sharpsinc.com. Information provided at the website includes, among other items, current charters for the Audit, Compensation and Corporate Governance Committees of the Board of Directors, Board committees and their composition, the Company's Code of Ethics, the Company's Insider Trading Policy, the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K, the Company's Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q, news releases and other information of interest to investors.

A copy of the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014, containing audited consolidated balance sheets as of June 30, 2014 and 2013, and the related consolidated statements of operations, of stockholders' equity, and of cash flows for the fiscal years ended June 30, 2014, 2013 and 2012, is available at http://investor.sharpsinc.com/annuals.cfm. The Annual Report on Form 10-K is not incorporated into this Proxy Statement and is not considered proxy solicitation material. Upon written request, the Company will send you, without charge, a copy of its Annual Report on Form 10-K (without exhibits) for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014, which the Company has filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") (and is available on the SEC's website at www.sec.gov). Copies of exhibits to the Form 10-K are available, but a reasonable fee per page will be charged to the requesting stockholder. Stockholders may make requests for such copies in writing to the Company's Investor Relations Department, c/o Sharps Compliance Corp., 9220 Kirby Drive, Suite 500, Houston, Texas 77054.

Where You Can Find More Information

The Company files annual, quarterly and current reports, proxy statements and other information with the SEC. You may read and copy reports, statements or other information that the Company files at the SEC's public reference rooms at 100 F. Street, NE, Washington, D.C., 20549. Please call the SEC at (800) SEC-0330 for further information on the public reference rooms. The SEC also maintains a website at http://www.sec.gov where the Company's periodic filings and other information regarding the Company are available at no charge.

Code of Ethics

The Company has adopted a Code of Ethics that is applicable to the officers, directors and employees of the Company. The Code of Ethics is available on the Company's website at www.sharpsinc.com. Amendments to and waivers from the Code of Ethics, if any, will also be disclosed and available on the Company's website.

5

<u>Table of Contents</u> VOTING SECURITIES AND PRINCIPAL STOCKHOLDERS General

The Board has fixed the close of business on September 22, 2014 as the record date (the "Record Date") for the Annual Meeting. Only holders of record of the outstanding shares of Common Stock at the close of business on the Record Date are entitled to notice of and to vote at the Annual Meeting and any adjournment(s) thereof. At the close of business on September 22, 2014, there were 15,269,690 shares of Common Stock outstanding and entitled to be voted at the Annual Meeting. The Common Stock is the only class of stock entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting. Each share of Common Stock is entitled to one vote on each matter presented to the stockholders. Cumulative voting is not permitted by the stockholders of the Company's Common Stock.

Quorum and Vote Required

The presence, in person or by proxy, of a majority of the total shares of Common Stock issued and outstanding at the close of business on the Record Date is necessary to constitute a quorum for transaction of business at the Annual Meeting. Assuming the existence of a quorum, pursuant to our bylaws, the affirmative vote of a plurality of the shares of Common Stock present, either in person or represented by proxy, and entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting is required to elect directors. With respect to matters other than the election of directors, our bylaws provide that, if a quorum is present, the affirmative vote of a majority of the shares of Common Stock present, either in person or represented by proxy, and entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting is required to decide any such matter brought before such meeting, except as otherwise provided by our Certificate of Incorporation or applicable law. Accordingly, a majority of the shares of Common Stock represented in person or by proxy at the Annual Meeting must be cast in favor of the proposal for the non-binding approval of executive compensation in order for such proposal to be approved by our stockholders. If a quorum is not present in person or by proxy, the Annual Meeting may be adjourned until a quorum is obtained.

Abstentions are counted toward the calculation of a quorum and will have the same effect as a vote against a proposal. Broker non-votes occur when a broker or nominee holding shares for a beneficial owner does not vote on a non-routine proposal because the broker or nominee has not received voting instructions from the beneficial owner and does not have discretionary voting power with respect to such proposal. Rule 452 of the New York Stock Exchange, which has been adopted by the NASDAQ Capital Market, provides that a broker or other nominee holding shares for a beneficial owner may generally vote on routine matters, but not non-routine matters, without receiving voting instructions. Under Rule 452, the uncontested election of directors (Proposal 1), the approval of the amendment to the Company's 2010 Stock Plan to increase the number of shares of Common Stock available under the Plan by 2,000,000 shares (Proposal 2) and the non-binding advisory vote on executive compensation (Proposal 3) are considered non-routine matters. If your shares are held by a broker or nominee and you do not provide such voting instructions, your shares will not be voted for Proposals 1, 2 and 3. Please provide instructions to your brokers or nominee on how to vote your shares. Under Rule 452, the ratification of the selection of the independent registered public accounting firm (Proposal 4) is considered a routine matter. Abstentions and broker non-votes will not affect the outcome of the voting on Proposal 4.

Table of Contents

Security Ownership of Management and Certain Beneficial Owners

The following table and notes thereto set forth certain information with respect to the shares of Common Stock beneficially owned by, (i) each director of the Company, (ii) all executive officers of the Company, including those listed in the Summary Compensation Table set forth under the caption "Executive Compensation" below, (iii) all directors and executive officers of the Company as a group and (iv) each person known by the Company to be the beneficial owner of 5% or more of the outstanding Common Stock, as of the Record Date. The address for each director and officer is c/o Sharps Compliance Corp., 9220 Kirby Drive, Suite 500, Houston, Texas 77054.

	Common Stock Amount Percent of and Nature Class			
			Class	
	of		Owned	
	Ownership		Beneficiall	v
Name of Beneficial Owner Directors:	(1)		(2)	J
F. Gardner Parker	231,127	(3)	1.5	%
John W. Dalton	1,096,258		7.2	%
Parris H. Holmes	859,697		5.6	%
Renee P. Tannenbaum	40,932		*	
David P. Tusa	337,656	(4)	2.2	%
Philip C. Zerrillo	398,035		2.6	%
Executive Officers:				
Diana P. Diaz	81,037	(4)	*	
Brandon L. Beaver	53,250	(4)	*	
Gregory C. Davis	57,075	(4)	*	
Khairan "Al" Aladwani	61,242	(4)	*	
All executive officers and directors as a group (10 individuals)	3,216,309	(4)	21.1	%
Other: Thomson Horstmann & Bryan Inc. 501 Merritt 7 Norwalk, Connecticut 06851	1,519,083		9.9	%
Pessin Family 366 Madison Avenue, 14th Floor New York, NY 10017	786,505		5.2	%

Notes:

- (1) Unless otherwise noted in this table or notes relating hereto, each of the persons named in the table has sole voting and investment power with respect to the shares reported, subject to community property laws, where applicable. The percentages indicated are based on, (i) 15,269,690 shares of Common Stock issued and outstanding on the
- (2) Record Date and (ii) outstanding stock options exercisable within 60 days of the Record Date. A (*) indicates less than 1% ownership.
- (3) Mr. Parker has pledged 53,164 shares of Common Stock owned by him as collateral for a personal loan with a commercial bank.
- (4) Includes shares that the following directors and officers have the right to acquire within 60 days upon the exercise of stock options:

Mr. Tusa	222,656
Ms. Diaz	77,287
Mr. Beaver	53,250
Mr. Davis	57,075
Mr. Aladwani	57,242
Total	467,510

Table of Contents MANAGEMENT

Set forth below is information with respect to each director and executive officer of the Company as of September 22, 2014. The executive officers are elected by the Board of Directors and serve at the discretion of the Board. There are no family relationships between any two directors or executive officers.

Name Age Position

Directors:

F. Gardner Parker 72 Chairman of the Board

John W. Dalton (1),(2),(3) 73 Director Parris H. Holmes (2),(3) 70 Director

David P. Tusa 54 Director, Chief Executive Officer and President

Renee P. Tannenbaum $^{(1),(2)}$ 62 Director Philip C. Zerrillo $^{(1),(3)}$ 56 Director

Executive Officers:

Brandon L. Beaver⁽⁴⁾ 41 Senior Vice President of Sales

Diana P. Diaz 51 Vice President and Chief Financial Officer

Gregory C. Davis 47 Vice President of Operations

Khairan "Al" Aladwani 59 Vice President of Quality Control / Assurance

Notes:

- (1) Member of the Audit Committee
- (2) Member of the Compensation Committee
- (3) Member of the Corporate Governance Committee
- (4) Effective October 21, 2013, Mr. Beaver was appointed as the Company's Senior Vice President of Sales.

The following information about the Company's executive officers and directors details their business experience, including the qualifications, attributes or skills that caused the Board to determine that the board members should serve as a director of the Company.

F. Gardner Parker has served as a director of the Company since February 2003 and was appointed Chairman of the Board in November 2010. In November 2008, Mr. Parker was named Lead Independent Director. Mr. Parker serves on the board of directors of four other public companies, including: Camden Property Trust, Carrizo Oil & Gas, Hercules Offshore and Triangle Petroleum Corporation. In the past, Mr. Parker served on the boards of Crown Resources, Blue Dolphin Energy Company and Pinnacle Oil & Gas. Mr. Parker was previously with Ernst & Ernst (now Ernst & Young LLP) for 14 years, seven of which he served as a partner. Mr. Parker is a 2011 National Association of Corporate Directors ("NACD") Board Leadership Fellow (through December 2013), completing a program of study for experienced corporate directors covering leading practices for boards and committees. Mr. Parker brings to the Board of Directors an extensive background in accounting and tax matters, experience as a director on the boards and audit committees of numerous public and private companies, and financial experience through his involvement in structuring private and venture capital investments for the past 25 years. John W. Dalton has served as a director of the Company since November 2008. Since May of 2004, Mr. Dalton has operated an investment firm, Domaine Capital Properties, where he serves as principal owner and founder. Mr. Dalton serves as the general partner or performs a similar function for a number of other private entities. Prior to May 2004, Mr. Dalton was a Vice President of RBC Dain Rauscher, Inc. ("RBC"), a full-service brokerage and investment firm. Mr. Dalton was employed by RBC for 38 years. Mr. Dalton was a director of Cleveland Bank and Trust from 1976 to 1980. In 1982 Mr. Dalton was appointed by the then Governor of the State of Texas to the Texas Motor Vehicle Commission where he served in various roles including Chairman from 1982 to 1987. Mr. Dalton brings to the Board of Directors extensive experience in capital markets, experience on several private boards as well as involvement in

the Texas and Houston business communities.

Table of Contents

Parris H. Holmes has served as a director of the Company since July 1998. He previously served on the Company's Board of Directors from March 1992 until April 1996. Mr. Holmes served as Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer of New Century Equity Holdings Corporation from May 1996 to June 2004. Mr. Holmes served as both Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer of USLD Communications Corp., formerly U.S. Long Distance Corp. ("USLD"), from September 1986 until August 1996, and served as Chairman of the Board of USLD until June 2, 1997. Prior to March 1993, Mr. Holmes also served as President of USLD. Mr. Holmes was a member of the Board of Directors of Princeton eCom Corporation, a leading provider of electronic bill presentment and payment services, from September 1998 until March 2004. Mr. Holmes served as a member of the Board of Directors of Tanisys Technology Inc., through January 2002. Mr. Holmes brings to the Board of Directors extensive experience as a Chief Executive Officer, Chairman and Board member of numerous public and private companies in many industries.

Renee P. Tannenbaum, Pharm. D.. MBA has served as a director of the Company since March 2012. Dr. Tannenbaum is Head of Global Commercial Excellence at Abbvie. Previously she was President of Myrtle Potter & Company, LLC, a global life sciences consulting and advisory firm. She has held a variety of leadership positions with Elan Pharmaceuticals, Inc., Novartis Pharma AG, Bristol-Myers Squibb, and Merck and Company. Prior to joining the industry, Dr. Tannenbaum was an Assistant Professor of Clinical Pharmacy at the University of the Sciences at Philadelphia, where she continues to hold an adjunct faculty position. Dr. Tannenbaum currently serves on the Advisory Board of the Women Business Leaders in Healthcare Industry Foundation (WBL), and the Advisory Board of the Healthcare Businesswomen's Association (HBA). Dr. Tannenbaum brings training and experience in pharmacy related businesses which provides her with a unique technical insight into drug disposal issues. Dr. Tannenbaum brings to the Board of Directors broad networks across the pharmaceuticals, managed care, wholesale distributor and retail pharmacy industries and with government institutions, as well as major industry associations representing healthcare service providers, academia and industry.

Philip C. Zerrillo, Ph.D. has served as a director of the Company since September 1999. Dr. Zerrillo served, from 1999 to 2004, as Associate Dean and Executive Director of the Executive Education program at the University of Texas in Austin. Dr. Zerrillo has also served, from 2000 to 2002, as the Graduate Business Dean at the University of Texas in Austin. He has served as a visiting professor at several universities, including Northwestern University JL Kellogg Graduate School of Management, Thammasat University (Thailand), Hebrew University (Israel), IMADEC University (Austria), Helsinki School of Economics (Singapore) and The Luiss Guido Carli School of Management (Rome). Dr. Zerrillo is also the author of numerous published articles in the fields of distribution channel management and business system innovation. Dr. Zerrillo is currently a Professor at the Singapore Management University where he is Executive Director of Postgraduate Professional Studies and of Case Writing Initiatives. Dr. Zerrillo also consults internationally. Dr. Zerrillo brings to the Board of Directors business and financial expertise gained from a PhD in marketing, extensive international academic appointments and consultation with international businesses as well as strategic business management expertise.

David P. Tusa was appointed President of the Company in June 2010, Chief Executive Officer on September 30, 2010 and a member of the Board of Directors in November 2010. He joined the Company in February 2003 as the Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Business Development and served in such positions until he was named President of the Company in June 2010. Mr. Tusa was the Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Billing Concepts Corp. from August 1999 until June 2004. Prior to Billing Concepts, Mr. Tusa was Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of U.S. Legal Support, a provider of litigation support services, during the period from September 1997 to August 1999. Mr. Tusa also served as Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Serv-Tech, Inc., a publicly-held provider of specialty services to industrial customers in multiple industries, from April 1994 through August 1997. Additionally, Mr. Tusa held various positions with CRSS, Inc., a publicly-held diversified services company from May 1990 through April 1994. Mr. Tusa served as an advisor to the Board of Directors of the Company from October 2001 to February 2003. He is a Certified Public Accountant and holds a BBA from the University of Houston. Mr. Tusa brings to the Board of Directors extensive knowledge of the Company and its operations gained over ten years of service as an advisor or executive of the company as well as his experience as a senior corporate executive with other high growth public companies, his financial and accounting

experience, and his experience as a director of other public companies.

Table of Contents

Brandon L. Beaver served as a key member of the sales force of the Company beginning in February 2011 and was appointed Senior Vice President of Sales in October 2013. Prior to his employment with the Company, Mr. Beaver was Assistant Vice President of Sales at NuQuest/Bridge Point, a Medicare secondary payer compliance service provider from May 2010 to February 2011. Prior to NuQuest/Bridge Point, Mr. Beaver was Executive Vice President of Sales and Marketing at AIMS/Allied Care, a third party administrator and managed care company from December 2007 to May 2010. Prior to AIMS/Allied Care, Mr. Beaver served in various sales and sales and marketing leadership roles for nearly fifteen years.

<u>Diana P. Diaz, CPA</u> joined the Company in June 2010 as Vice President and Chief Financial Officer. Previously Ms. Diaz served in progressively challenging roles in the health and energy industries including Chief Financial Officer of the University General Hospital in Houston, Texas from 2006 to 2009 and Controller at Memorial Hermann Healthcare System, Texas Medical Center from 2002 to 2006. Prior to that, Ms. Diaz served as Vice President and Controller of the wholesale group at Reliant Energy, Inc. Ms. Diaz was also a Senior Audit Manager at Deloitte where she had more than ten years of experience. She is a Certified Public Accountant and holds an MBA from Rice University and a BBA from the University of Texas.

Gregory C. Davis, Vice President of Operations, served as an information technology consultant to the Company beginning in 2004 and was appointed Director of Information Technology in March 2007. Mr. Davis was promoted to Vice President of Operations in May 2011 with responsibility for the Company's traditional warehouse, manufacturing and distribution functions, while also managing delivery and integration of the increased data and technology requirements of the Company's new solution offerings to its existing and new customers. Mr. Davis also continues to manage the information technology functions of the Company. Prior to joining the Company, Mr. Davis was the founder of an information technology company and held various positions in the information technology industry. Khairan "Al" Aladwani, Vice President of Quality Control/Assurance, joined the Company in March 2008 as the Company's Senior Vice President of Operations and served in such position until October 1, 2009 at which time he was named Vice President of Quality Control/Assurance. Prior to his employment with the Company, Mr. Aladwani served as Vice President of Operations for Generic Medical Devices ("GMD"), a developer and manufacturer of medical devices. Prior to GMD, Mr. Aladwani served in various operational roles with Cyberonics, Inc. (from 1999 to 2006), Creos Medical and Ohmeda Medical. Mr. Aladwani has extensive medical device, FDA and ISO experience as well as lean manufacturing certification from Purdue University. Mr. Aladwani holds a BA in Business Administration from Kuwait University.

<u>Table of Contents</u> BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Election of Directors - PROPOSAL ONE (1)

The Bylaws of the Company provide that the Board of Directors shall consist of not fewer than three nor more than ten members and that the number of directors, within such limits, shall be determined by resolution of the Board of Directors at any meeting or by the stockholders at the Annual Meeting.

The Corporate Governance Committee of the Board of Directors has nominated the individuals named below to be elected as Directors at the Annual Meeting. Each of the five nominees is presently serving as a Director of the Company. Each of the nominees has agreed to stand for election as a director of the Company, to serve until the Company's 2015 Annual Meeting of Stockholders or until their respective successors have been duly elected and qualified.

The table below sets forth the names and ages of the nominees for director and the year each nominee first became a Director of the Company. Biographical information on the nominees is set forth under the caption "Management."

Name (Age)	Director Since
John W. Dalton (73)	2008
Parris H. Holmes (70)	1998
F. Gardner Parker (72)	2003
David P. Tusa (54)	2010
Philip C. Zerrillo (56)	1999

Unless otherwise indicated on any duly executed and dated proxy, the persons named in the enclosed proxy intend to vote the shares that it represents for the election of the nominees listed in the table above for the term specified. The Board of Directors anticipates that the listed nominees will be able and willing to serve, but if any nominee becomes unable or unwilling to serve, the proxy holders may vote such shares at their discretion for a substitute nominee designated by the Board of Directors.

Assuming the presence of a quorum, the affirmative vote of the holders of a plurality of the shares of Common Stock, represented in person or by proxy at the Annual Meeting, is required for the election of directors. Assuming the receipt by each such nominee of the affirmative vote of at least a plurality of the shares of Common Stock represented at the Annual Meeting, such nominees will be elected as directors. Proxies will be voted in accordance with the specifications marked thereon, and if no voting instructions are provided, then shares will not be voted for the nominees. The Board of Directors recommends that Stockholders vote "For" the election of the nominees for director.

Board's Leadership Structure and Role in Risk Oversight

Director Independence The Board has determined that each of Messrs. Parker, Dalton, Holmes, Zerrillo and Mme. Tannenbaum is an "independent director" within the meaning of the applicable rules of the SEC and the NASDAQ Capital Market (the "NASDAQ"). The Audit Committee, Compensation Committee and Corporate Governance Committee of the Board are composed entirely of independent directors.

Succession and Transition David P. Tusa was appointed to the role of Chief Executive Officer effective September 30, 2010. Mr. Tusa has been with the Company for over ten years and has been a key player in driving the Company's growth, strengthening the balance sheet and ensuring efficiency in operations. Mr. Tusa has been instrumental in initiating the joint marketing alliance with Daniels Sharpsmart and with the development of new solutions including the expansion of the Sharps Recovery SystemTM brand portfolio to cover facilities with multiple treatment rooms and the Complete NeedleTM Collection & Disposal System. The Board believes Mr. Tusa's primary role should be to lead and

manage the day-to-day operations of the Company. Mr. Tusa has extensive knowledge of the day-to-day operations of the Company and his focus continues to be on expanding the Company's customer base, expanding relationships with existing customers, and developing strategic relationships and alliances.

Table of Contents

F. Gardner Parker was appointed Chairman of the Board (the "Chairman") in November 2010. The Chairman is expected to organize the Board activities to enable the Board to effectively guide, oversee and hold management accountable. To fulfill that role, the Chairman is expected to create and maintain an effective working relationship with the Chief Executive Officer and other members of the Board; provide the Chief Executive Officer on-going direction as to Board needs, interests and opinions; and ensure that the Board agenda is appropriately directed to the matters of greatest importance to the Company. The Chairman is expected to preserve the distinction between management and oversight, ensuring that management develops a corporate strategy and the Board of Directors reviews and expresses its views on the corporate strategy. In addition the Chairman's roles include but are not limited to the following: (i) advising the Chief Executive Officer as to an appropriate schedule of Board meetings, (ii) seeking to ensure that the directors can perform their duties responsibly while not interfering with on-going Company operations, (iii) approving, with the Chief Executive Officer, an agenda and the meeting schedules for the Board of Directors and Board Committee meetings, (iv) advising the Chief Executive Officer as to the quality, quantity and timeliness of the information submitted to the Board by the Company's management that is necessary or appropriate for the directors to effectively and responsibly perform their duties, (v) calling meetings of the directors, and (vi) acting as the principal liaison between the directors and the Chief Executive Officer on sensitive issues.

Board's Role in Risk Oversight The Board is responsible for determining the ultimate direction of our business, determining the principles of our business strategy and policies and promoting the long-term interests of the Company. The Board possesses and exercises oversight authority over the business, subject to governing documents and applicable law, but delegates day-to-day management of the Company to the Chief Executive Officer and other executive officers. This structure requires clear and timely communication between the Chief Executive Officer and Chairman regarding management decisions that will impact the Board. Viewed from this perspective, the Board generally oversees risk management, and the Chief Executive Officer and other executive officers manage the material risks that we face. The Board focuses on the most significant risks facing the Company and the Company's general risk management strategy, and also ensures that risks undertaken by the Company are consistent with such strategy.

Risks falling within this area would include but are not limited to business ethics, general business and industry risks, operating risks and financial risks. We have not concentrated within our executive officers responsibility for all risk management in a single risk management officer, but rather rely on various executive and other management personnel to understand, assess, mitigate and generally manage material risks that we face in various areas including capital expenditure plans, liquidity, operations and health, safety and environmental. As necessary, the Chief Executive Officer and other executive officers report to the Board and its committees, as appropriate, regarding material risk and the management of risk facing the Company. The Board monitors the risk management information provided to it and provides feedback to management from time to time.

The Audit Committee assists the Board in the oversight of the integrity of the Company's financial statements and various matters relating to our publicly available financial information and our internal and independent auditors. The Audit Committee also evaluates related party transactions and potential conflicts of interest for the Company as they arise. The Audit Committee's role includes receiving information from our employees and others regarding public disclosure, our internal controls over financial reporting and material violations of law. Risks associated with retaining and incentivizing management fall within the scope of the authority of the Compensation Committee, which assists the Board in reviewing and administering compensation, benefits, and incentive and equity-based compensation plans. These committees periodically receive reports from management regarding management's assessment of risks and report regularly to the full Board regarding such risks.

Table of Contents

Meetings, Committees and Committee Reports

Board and Committee Meetings The Board meets on a quarterly basis and holds special meetings whenever circumstances require. The Board held four regularly scheduled quarterly meetings and two special meetings during the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014. The independent Board members meet in executive sessions at each quarterly and special Board of Directors meeting. During 2014, each of the directors attended at least 75% of the aggregate number of meetings of the Board and the committees on which he or she served that were held during the period in which he or she served as a director or committee member. The Company does not have a policy regarding director attendance at the Company's Annual Meeting of Stockholders. All of the directors attended the Company's 2013 Annual Meeting of Stockholders.

Committees of the Board The Board currently has three standing committees: Audit, Compensation and Corporate Governance.

Audit Committee Report. The information contained in this report shall not be deemed to be "soliciting material" or "filed" or incorporated by reference in future filings with the SEC, or subject to liabilities of Section 18 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"), except to the extent that we specifically request that the information be treated as soliciting material or specifically incorporate it by reference into a document filed under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), or the Exchange Act.

The Audit Committee's purpose is to assist the Board in its oversight of the Company's internal controls and financial statements and the audit process. The Board, in its business judgment, has determined that all members of the Audit Committee are "independent," as required by applicable standards of the SEC and NASDAQ. The Audit Committee operates pursuant to a written charter adopted by the Board. The charter of the Audit Committee is available on the Company's website. The address of the Company's website is http://www.sharpsinc.com. Mr. Dalton, Dr. Tannenbaum and Dr. Zerrillo (Chairman) are the current members of the Audit Committee. The Board has determined that Dr. Zerrillo is an independent director who, in light of his business experience and financial expertise detailed above, qualifies as an audit committee financial expert, as that term is defined by the SEC and the applicable listing standards of the NASDAQ. The Audit Committee is responsible for pre-approving all services provided by the Company's independent registered public accounting firm, UHY.

Management is responsible for the preparation, presentation and integrity of the Company's financial statements, accounting and financial reporting principles and internal controls and procedures designed to assure compliance with accounting standards and applicable laws and regulations. The Company's independent registered public accounting firm, UHY, is responsible for performing an audit of the Company's consolidated financial statements in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting and Oversight Board (United States). In performing its oversight role, the Audit Committee has reviewed and discussed the audited financial statements with management and the independent registered public accounting firm. The Audit Committee has also discussed with the independent registered public accounting firm the matters required to be discussed by Statement on Auditing Standards No. 61, Communication with Audit Committees, and related interpretations, as amended and currently in effect. The Audit Committee has received the written disclosures and the letter from the independent registered public accounting firm required by PCAOB Rule 3526. The Audit Committee has also considered whether the provision of non-audit services by the independent registered public accounting firm is compatible with maintaining its independence and has discussed with the independent registered public accounting firm its independence.

Table of Contents

In overseeing the preparation of the Company's financial statements and internal control over financial reporting, the Audit Committee met with both management and UHY to review and discuss all financial statements prior to their issuance, all assessments of internal control over financial reporting and significant accounting issues. Based on the reports, review and discussions described in this report, the Audit Committee recommended to the Board that the audited financial statements be included in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014.

The Audit Committee met four times in the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014.

Philip C. Zerrillo, PhD

John W. Dalton

Renee P. Tannenbaum, Pharm. D

Compensation Committee Report. The information contained in this "Compensation Committee Report on Executive Compensation" shall not be deemed to be "soliciting material" or to be "filed" with the Commission, nor shall such information be incorporated by reference into any future filings under the Securities Act, as amended, or the Exchange Act, except to the extent that the Company specifically incorporates it by reference into such filing.

The Compensation Committee currently is comprised of three outside directors, Mr. Dalton (Chairman), Mr. Holmes and Dr. Tannenbaum, and administers and oversees all aspects of the Company's Executive Compensation Policy and reports its determinations to the Board. The Compensation Committee operates pursuant to a written charter adopted by the Board. The charter of the Compensation Committee is available on the Company's website and has been filed with NASDAQ. The address of the Company's website is http://www.sharpsinc.com. The Compensation Committee has reviewed and discussed the information under the caption "Compensation Discussion and Analysis" with management. Based on the review and discussions described in this Compensation Committee report, the Compensation Committee recommended to the Board of Directors that the Compensation Discussion and Analysis be included in the Company's Proxy Statement.

The Compensation Committee met one time during the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014.

John W. Dalton Parris H. Holmes

Renee P. Tannenbaum, Pharm. D

The Corporate Governance Committee is appointed by the Board to ensure that the Board is appropriately constituted to meet its fiduciary obligations to the Company and its stockholders. The Corporate Governance Committee assists in monitoring and shaping the corporate governance of the Company and assists the Board in connection with Board nominations matters. The Corporate Governance Committee evaluates the structure and membership of the Board and its committees and assesses the qualifications of prospective nominees to the Board. In evaluating director candidates, the Corporate Governance Committee considers factors it deems relevant, including, at a minimum, each member and nominee's general understanding of marketing, finance, accounting, or other elements relevant to the success of a publicly traded company in the current business environment, understanding of our business on an operational level, integrity, education and professional background, and willingness to devote time to the Board's duties.

Table of Contents

In addition, the Board evaluates each individual in the context of the Board as a whole, with the objective of recommending individuals that can best perpetuate the success of our business and represent stockholder interests through the exercise of sound business judgment using their diversity of experience in these various areas. The Board of Directors oversees Chief Executive Officer and senior management succession planning. The process focuses on building management depth, considers continuity and stability within the Company, and responds to the Company's evolving needs and changing circumstances.

The Board of Directors does not specifically consider diversity in regards to ethnicity, gender, race, or age in assessing the qualifications of director nominees nor does it have a policy regarding diversity of nominee candidates. However, as stated above, the committee does consider the diversity of professional experiences and the background of nominees, both individually, and in the context of the whole board.

The Corporate Governance Committee periodically reviews and assesses the adequacy of the Company's Code of Ethics and makes recommendations to the Board regarding any amendments, modifications or waivers of the provisions thereof.

The Corporate Governance Committee is composed of at least two members of the Board, each of whom meets the independence requirements under the applicable listing standards of NASDAQ and the SEC. Messrs. Holmes (Chairman), Dalton and Zerrillo are the current members of the Corporate Governance committee. The Board has adopted a written charter for the Corporate Governance Committee. The charter of the Corporate Governance Committee is available on the Company's website. The address of the Company's website is http://www.sharpsinc.com. In addition to the responsibilities and functions described above, the Corporate Governance Committee also:

recommends a slate of director nominees for approval by the Board and election by the stockholders in connection with the Company's Annual Meeting of Stockholders;

- reviews stockholder nominations for candidacy to the Board, if any, and any stockholder proposals affecting corporate governance and makes recommendations to the Board accordingly;
- periodically reviews overall corporate governance principles, procedures and practices of the Company and makes recommendations to the Board as appropriate;
- •periodically reviews and reports to the Board on the effectiveness of the Company's corporate governance; periodically reviews the charter of the Corporate Governance Committee, the Company's Certificate of Incorporation, Bylaws and other corporate governance documents and recommends any changes or amendments to the Board, as the Committee deems appropriate, including changes necessary to satisfy any applicable requirements of NASDAQ, the SEC and any other regulatory requirements;
- ·monitors the independence of directors under all applicable rules and regulations;
- reviews any potential conflicts of interest between the directors or its executive officers and the interests of the Company;
- oversees and reviews the Company's processes for providing information to the Board so that the Board obtains appropriately detailed information in a timely fashion; and
- ·provides a report of the Corporate Governance Committee's activities to the full Board not less than once per year.

In addition to the responsibilities listed above, the Corporate Governance Committee undertakes such other duties as the Board delegates to it and performs such other activities as are consistent with the charter of the Corporate Governance Committee.

Stockholders desiring to make recommendations for candidacy to the Board should submit such recommendations to Diana P. Diaz, Corporate Secretary, Sharps Compliance Corp., 9220 Kirby Drive, Suite 500, Houston, Texas 77054. The Corporate Governance Committee will evaluate candidates properly proposed by stockholders in the same manner as all other candidates.

Table of Contents

The Corporate Governance Committee met one time during the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014.

Director Compensation

The following table provides information about compensation earned for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014 by non-employee members of the Board of Directors.

Director Compensation Table

Name	Fees Earned or Paid in Cash (\$)	Restricted Stock Grants (\$) (1)	Restricted Stock Grants (#) (2) (3)	Total Compensation (\$)
John W. Dalton	\$40,000	\$ 52,054	12,248	\$ 92,054
Parris H. Holmes	\$40,000	\$ 48,875	11,500	\$ 88,875
F. Gardner Parker	\$60,000	\$ 63,750	15,000	\$ 123,750
Renee P. Tannenbaum	\$40,000	\$ 47,804	11,248	\$ 87,804
Philip C. Zerrillo	\$40,000	\$ 51,000	12,000	\$ 91,000

Notes:

- As required by SEC rules, amounts in this column represent the aggregate grant date fair value of stock-based
- (1) compensation expense required by FASB ASC Topic 718 Stock-Based Compensation. The directors' restricted shares were granted and vest quarterly for their service from October 1, 2013 through September 30, 2014.
- (2) Restricted stock grants include the final vesting for shares granted on November 7, 2012 for service from July 1, 2013 through September 30, 2013.
 - Restricted shares were granted on November 21, 2013 and vest quarterly for service from October 1, 2013 through September 30, 2014. Amounts exclude shares which vest after June 30, 2014. The aggregate number of unvested
- (3) restricted shares held by each non-employee director as of June 30, 2014 was as follows: Mr. Dalton (3,062 shares), Mr. Holmes (2,875 shares), Mr. Parker (3,750 shares), Dr. Tannenbaum (2,812 shares) and Dr. Zerrillo (3,000 shares).

Non-Employee Board of Director Compensation Policy On November 20, 2013, the Compensation Committee approved Board of Director compensation for the Company's non-employee directors effective for the service period from October 1, 2013 through September 30, 2014, paid or issued quarterly (except for special board meetings) as follows:

	Chairman of the Board	Board Member	Committee Chair	Committee Member
Quarterly Cash Retainer (\$)	\$15,000	\$10,000		
Quarterly Restricted Stock Awards (shares):				
Board Membership	2,500	2,500		
Chairman of the Board	1,250			
Audit Committee			375	187
Compensation Committee			250	125
Corporate Governance Committee			250	125
Cash Fees for Special Meetings (\$)	\$1,000	\$1,000		

The Compensation Committee is expected to establish a Non-Employee Board of Directors Compensation Policy for the period subsequent to September 30, 2014 consistent with that established on November 20, 2013.

<u>Table of Contents</u> EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

Compensation Discussion and Analysis

This Compensation Discussion and Analysis is intended to provide context for the decisions underlying the compensation reported in the Summary Compensation Table included below in this proxy statement for the Company's Chief Executive Officer ("CEO"), Chief Financial Officer ("CFO") and the three other executive officers of the Company who had the highest total compensation for fiscal 2014 as set forth in such table (these five executive officers being collectively referred to below as the "Named Executive Officers"). This Compensation Discussion and Analysis will discuss corporate and individual performance, targets and goals for senior executive officers, including the Named Executive Officers. These targets, goals and performance are disclosed in the limited context of the Company's executive compensation program. You should not interpret them as statements of the Company's expectations or as any form of guidance. We caution you not to apply the statements or disclosures in the Compensation and Discussion Analysis in any other context.

Overview of 2014 Company Performance Fiscal 2014 was a pivotal year as we have transformed the Company into a leading full-service provider of comprehensive waste management services including medical, pharmaceutical and hazardous. Over the past two years, we have developed a network of medical and hazardous waste service providers including those with route based pick-up services which allows the Company to serve the entire U.S. medical and hazardous waste market. We are now positioned to address the needs of multiple markets including pharmaceutical manufacturers, home healthcare providers, assisted living/long-term care, retail pharmacies and clinics and the professional market which is comprised of physicians, dentists, and veterinary practices. While medical, pharmaceutical and hazardous waste challenges continue to multiply across the country, our ability to provide complete solutions has strengthened our position in our target markets. We offer clients a blended product portfolio to effectively target current and prospective customers with multi-site and multi-sized locations including those that generate larger quantities of medical and hazardous waste. The offering includes a single point of contact, consolidated billing, regulatory support and complete integration of our Sharps Tracer System. The Company believes the comprehensive offering will continue to assist the Company in landing larger opportunities whereby the customer has both large and small quantity facilities generating medical waste, used healthcare materials and hazardous waste. We have seen continued success from the execution of this strategy during fiscal year 2014, and expect it to drive further growth and stockholder value in years to come.

Solid Growth – Stable Performance Sharps recorded revenue of \$26.6 million in fiscal 2014, an increase of 23% compared to revenue of \$21.5 million in fiscal 2013. Customer billings increased 25% to \$26.6 million in fiscal 2014 reflecting strong growth in our key target markets including a 38% increase in Professional billings, a 55% increase in Pharmaceutical Manufacturer billings, a 27% increase in Retail billings and over 300% increase in Environmental billings. Operating income increased to \$1.0 million for fiscal year 2014 compared to an operating loss of \$2.7 million for the year fiscal 2013, which was positively impacted by a \$1.5 million legal settlement related to the Company's claims against the U.S. government related to a contract termination. In addition to the legal settlement, improvement in operating income resulted from higher billings along with improved gross margin as a result of greater operating leverage gained from higher revenue.

In the Professional market, the Company has continued its focus on inside sales initiatives and promotional activities around educating doctors, dentists, veterinarians and other healthcare professionals on the favorable economics and convenience of the Sharps® Recovery mailback system as compared to the traditional pick-up service for the small quantity generator sector. The Company's inside and online sales channel, which is focused primarily on the Professional market, realized a 23% increase in billings to \$4.0 million in fiscal 2014 from \$3.3 million in the prior-year period.

Table of Contents

The increase in Retail market billings to \$6.4 million in fiscal 2014 is due to increases in flu shot related business. Retail pharmacies are increasing the amount and variety of healthcare services they provide and this segment represents a long-term growth driver and key competitive advantage, given Sharps' estimated 75% market share in this segment.

The increase in Pharmaceutical Manufacturer billings to \$3.7 million in fiscal year 2014 is due to continued rollout, including resupply orders, of several patient support programs. During the second half of calendar year 2014, the Company will launch two new patient support programs for new drugs. In addition, during calendar year 2015 and through the first half of calendar 2016, Sharps expects to launch four additional patient support programs for new drug therapies. We believe the Company is the leader in providing solutions of this type to this market.

The increase in Environmental market billings to \$0.8 million was driven by focused marketing initiatives around third party treatment services which are starting to gain traction.

Capturing Opportunities – Creating Growth Our Company is well positioned to benefit from the continuing changes in healthcare delivery from traditional to alternative sites, from the aging population and from increasing regulations related to the disposal of unused medications and medical waste. Likewise, we continue to build our already strong position with pharmaceutical manufacturers in providing patient medication adherence, increasing patient engagement and enhancing branding.

The Company believes that the initiatives discussed in this section and launched in fiscal year 2014 will be critical components to achieving expected revenue growth in fiscal year 2015 and beyond.

2014 Compensation Actions Related to Named Executive Officers During the year ended June 30, 2014 and as detailed more in the Summary Compensation Table, the following compensation related actions occurred:

- Options to purchase the Company's stock were granted to Mr. Tusa, Ms. Diaz, Mr. Beaver, Mr. Davis and Mr. Aladwani.
- Options to purchase the Company's stock were granted to Mr. Beaver in conjunction with his appointment as Senior Vice President of Sales of the Company on October 21, 2013.
- ØCash bonuses of \$250,000 were paid for fiscal year 2014 in August 2014.

Pending Compensation Actions In September 2014, options to purchase the Company's stock were granted to Mr. Tusa, Ms. Diaz, Mr. Beaver, Mr. Davis and Mr. Aladwani subject to the stockholders' approval of the amendment to the Company's 2010 Stock Plan to increase the number of shares of Common Stock available under the plan – see Proposal Two (2).

Role of the Compensation Committee The Compensation Committee's overall goal is to develop executive compensation policies that are consistent with, and linked to, the Company's strategic business objectives and values. The Compensation Committee approves the design of, assesses the effectiveness of and administers executive compensation programs in support of the Company's compensation policies. At least annually, the Company's Chief Executive Officer reports to the Compensation Committee an evaluation of executive performance and a recommendation regarding salary and other remuneration for executives. The Compensation Committee considers these evaluations and recommendations during its regularly scheduled sessions, and may choose to adopt the recommendations or modify them at its sole discretion. The Compensation Committee reviews and approves all salary arrangements and other remuneration for executives, evaluates executive performance and considers related matters.

Table of Contents

Role of the Compensation Consultant Pursuant to its charter, the Compensation Committee is authorized to engage, at the expense of the Company, a compensation consultant to provide independent advice, support, and expertise to assist the Compensation Committee in overseeing and reviewing our overall executive compensation strategy, structure, policies and programs, and to assess whether our compensation structure establishes appropriate incentives for management and other key employees. AG Ferguson LLC, the Compensation Committee's independent compensation consultant, was recently engaged to assist with executive pay decisions and work with the Compensation Committee to formulate the design of the executive compensation program for 2015. AG Ferguson LLC reports directly to the Compensation Committee and provides no other remunerated services to the Company or any of its affiliates. In accordance with SEC rules and requirements, the Company has affirmatively determined that no conflicts of interest exist between the Company and AG Ferguson LLC (or any individuals working on the Company's account on AG Ferguson LLC's behalf).

Consideration of Recent Stockholder Advisory Votes on Executive Compensation At the Company's most recent annual meeting of stockholders held on November 21, 2013, the Company's stockholders approved by a favorable vote of 97.1% of the shares voted on such proposal, the compensation of the Company's Named Executive Officers as described in the Company's proxy statement for such annual meeting. Although this vote is non-binding, the Compensation Committee viewed this strong endorsement of the executive compensation philosophy, policies and decisions as an additional factor supporting the Compensation Committee's conclusion that the existing approach to executive compensation is appropriate and successful for the Company.

Compensation Philosophy The Company's executive compensation policies have four primary objectives: (i) to attract and retain highly competent executives to manage the Company's business, (ii) to offer executives appropriate incentives for accomplishment of the Company's business objectives and strategy, (iii) to encourage stock ownership by executives to enhance mutuality of interest with stockholders and (iv) to maximize long-term stockholder value.

Elements of Compensation The key elements of the Company's executive compensation are base salary and an annual compensation pool that includes both cash bonuses (short-term) and stock options (long-term). These key elements are addressed separately below. In determining compensation, the Compensation Committee considers all elements of an executive's total compensation package.

Base Salary Base salaries for executives are determined initially by evaluating the executive's level of responsibility, prior experience, breadth of knowledge, internal equity issues and external pay practices. Increases to base salaries are driven primarily by individual performance. Individual performance is evaluated based on sustained levels of individual contribution to the Company. When evaluating individual performance, the Compensation Committee considers the executive's efforts in promoting Company values, continuing educational and management training, improving product quality, developing relationships with customers and vendors and demonstrating leadership abilities among co-workers.

Annual Incentives Each year, the Compensation Committee evaluates the performance of the Company as a whole, as well as the performance of each individual executive. Factors considered include Company performance versus expectations, as well as individual accomplishments. The Compensation Committee does not utilize formalized mathematical formulae, nor does it assign weightings to these factors. The Compensation Committee, in its sole discretion, determines the amount, if any, of incentive payments to each executive. The Compensation Committee believes that the Company's performance versus expectations and individual accomplishments require subjectivity on the part of the Compensation Committee when determining incentive payments.

Table of Contents

On February 29, 2012, the Compensation Committee adopted the Executive Incentive Compensation Plan (the "EICP Plan") beginning with fiscal year 2012 and effective every fiscal year thereafter, unless terminated or modified by the Compensation Committee. On November 20, 2013, the Compensation Committee agreed to extend the EICP Plan with certain revisions reflected below. The EICP Plan, which includes the Company's Named Executive Officers, is designed to motivate and reward eligible participants whose performance is considered by the Compensation Committee to be critical and integral to the overall success of the Company. Key provisions of the EICP Plan are described as follows:

Annual Compensation Pool - \$250,000 in cash bonuses for Named Executive Officers and 375,000 in stock options, with 75,000 of such stock options designated for non-executive employees of the Company (therefore, 300,000 stock options for Named Executive Officers).

Part I - 75% of the Annual

Compensation Pool

75% of the Annual Compensation Pool is considered earned if the Company reports audited fiscal year financial Øresults (revenue and earnings) equal to or greater than 90% of the corresponding revenue and earnings reflected in the Board of Director-approved financial budget.

Should the Company achieve the above for revenue only, then 50% would be substituted for the 75% in the above Øparagraph. Should the Company achieve the above for earnings only, then 25% would be substituted for the 75% in the above paragraph.

Assuming achievement of any of the above three scenarios, the Company's CEO would be entitled to 40% of the earned cash bonus and 40% of the earned stock options applicable to the Named Executive Officers. The Company's CEO would make a recommendation to the Compensation Committee, for their approval, of the allocation of the remaining 60%.

Part II - 25% of the Annual Compensation Pool - The payment or award of 25% of the Annual Compensation Pool would be determined by the Compensation Committee in their sole discretion who would consider such items as, (i) individual Executive Officer performance, (ii) Executive Officer accomplishments that position the Company for growth and success and (iii) other parameters considered relevant to the Compensation Committee. As part of this process, each Executive Officer will submit to the Compensation Committee a "white paper" describing his or her accomplishments over the fiscal year as it relates to positioning the Company for growth and success.

Eligibility and Payments to Participants - The Named Executive Officer must be an active, full-time employee of the Company on the last day of the corresponding fiscal year to be eligible for participation in the EICP Plan. Awards shall be determined and paid no later than twenty-one (21) days after the public release of the Company's annual fiscal year-end financial results.

Stock Options and Restricted Stock Awards - Stock options awarded pursuant to the EICP Plan are currently provided to executives through the Company's 2010 Stock Plan and if applicable, the 1993 Stock Plan, in the form of stock options and restricted stock awards. Key features of these stock plans are included under the caption "Equity Compensation Plan Information." Stock options, when awarded, have been granted at an option price not less than the fair market value of the Common Stock on the date of grant. Accordingly, stock options have value only if the price of the Common Stock appreciates after the date the options are granted. The design focuses executives on the creation of stockholder value over the long-term and encourages equity ownership in the Company.

Table of Contents

The EICP Plan, as described in this section, represents the general guidelines the Compensation Committee presently intends to utilize to determine executive incentive compensation. If, however, at the sole discretion of the Compensation Committee, the Company's best interest is served by applying different guidelines in special or for unusual circumstances, it reserves the right to do so. The Compensation Committee reserves the right to amend or discontinue the EICP Plan at any time in the best interests of the Company and its stockholders. Without in anyway limiting the foregoing rights of the Company, should a material business event, significant customer contract, acquisition, disposition or change in control occur during the EICP Plan period, the Compensation Committee reserves the right to amend or supplement the EICP Plan following such event in such manner as the Compensation Committee, in its sole discretion, deems appropriate.

The Compensation Committee shall have full power and authority to interpret and administer the EICP Plan and shall be the sole arbiter of all manners of interpretation and application of the EICP Plan and the Compensation Committee's determination shall be final. Any inconsistencies that may occur between the EICP Plan provisions and the calculation of the incentive results will be interpreted and resolved on an individual basis by the Compensation Committee.

EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION TABLES AND RELATED INFORMATION

The following table sets forth compensation earned by the Company's Named Executive Officers for the fiscal years ended June 30, 2014, 2013 and 2012.

Summary Compensation Table

				Stock Option	All Other	
	Fiscal	Salary	Bonus	Awards	Comp	
Name and Principal Position	Year	•	(\$)(1)	(\$) ⁽²⁾	(\$) ⁽⁶⁾	Total
David P.Tusa						
Chief Executive Officer and President	2014	\$300,000	\$100,000	\$186,131	\$18,469	\$604,600
(Principal Executive Officer)	2013	\$300,000	\$-	\$11,885	\$18,314	\$330,199
	2012	\$282,692 (3)\$-	\$214,625	\$21,877	\$519,194
Diana P. Diaz						
Vice President and Chief Financial Officer	2014	\$190,000	\$50,000	\$102,641	\$2,850	\$345,491
(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	2013	\$190,000	\$-	\$3,778	\$2,850	\$196,628
	2012	\$179,615 (4)\$-	\$51,510	\$1,585	\$232,710
Brandon L. Beaver						
Senior Vice President of Sales	2014	\$192,370 (5)\$50,000	\$177,605 (5)\$42,126	\$462,101
Gregory C. Davis						
Vice President of Operations	2014	\$170,000	\$25,000	\$46,317	\$7,896	\$249,213
	2013	\$170,000	\$-	\$7,025	\$7,801	\$184,826
	2012	\$170,000	\$-	\$8,585	\$7,828	\$186,413
Khairan "Al" Aladwani						
Vice President of Quality Control/ Assurance	2014	\$170,000	\$25,000	\$46,317	\$2,550	\$243,867
	2013	\$170,000	\$-	\$7,025	\$2,342	\$179,367
	2012	\$170,000	\$-	\$-	\$2,207	\$172,207

Notes:

(2)

⁽¹⁾ Bonuses are reported for the fiscal year earned even if paid in the following fiscal year.

As required by SEC rules, amounts in this column represent the aggregate grant date fair value of stock-based compensation expense as required by FASB Topic 718 Stock Based Compensation. The assumptions used to determine the aggregate grant date value can be found in the Company's Form 10-K under the Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements - Note 2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies.

- Mr. Tusa was appointed President of the Company in June 2010 and Chief Executive Officer in September 2010. Previously he served as Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Business Development of the
- (3) Company. In conjunction with his appointment as President of the Company, Mr. Tusa's base salary increased from \$250,000 to \$275,000 effective June 14, 2010. He was elected to the Board at the Annual Meeting in November 2010. In February 2012, Mr. Tusa's base salary increased from \$275,000 to \$300,000.

Table of Contents

Ms. Diaz was appointed Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of the Company in June 2010. In conjunction (4) with her appointment, Ms. Diaz's base salary was set at \$175,000 and she was granted 50,000 stock options. In February 2012, Ms. Diaz's base salary increased from \$175,000 to \$190,000.

Mr. Beaver was appointed Senior Vice President of Sales of the Company in October 2013. In conjunction with (5)his appointment as Senior Vice President of Sales of the Company, Mr. Beaver's base salary increased to \$210,000 and he was granted 100,000 stock options.

(6) Amount includes the following Company-paid amounts included in all other compensation:

Mad: aa1

ALL OTHER COMPENSATION

		Medical- Related Insurance	401(k) Matching	Vehicle	Commissions (7)	
Named Executive Officer	FY	Premiums	Funds	Expense		Total
David P.Tusa	2014	\$ 5,700	\$ 2,646	\$10,123	\$ -	\$18,469
	2013	\$ 5,354	\$ 4,552	\$8,408	\$ -	\$18,314
	2012	\$ 7,807	\$ 3,938	\$10,132	\$ -	\$21,877
Diana P. Diaz	2014	\$ -	\$ 2,850	\$-	\$ -	\$2,850
	2013	\$ -	\$ 2,850	\$-	\$ -	\$2,850
	2012	\$ -	\$ 1,585	\$-	\$ -	\$1,585
Brandon L. Beaver	2014	\$ 5,375	\$ 2,895	\$-	\$ 33,856	\$42,126
Gregory C. Davis	2014	\$ 5,700	\$ 2,196	\$-	\$ -	\$7,896
	2013	\$ 5,354	\$ 2,447	\$-	\$ -	\$7,801
	2012	\$ 5,100	\$ 2,728	\$-	\$ -	\$7,828
Khairan "Al" Aladwani	2014	\$ -	\$ 2,550	\$-	\$ -	\$2,550
	2013	\$ -	\$ 2,341	\$-	\$ -	\$2,341
	2012	\$ -	\$ 2,207	\$-	\$ -	\$2,207

(7) Amount represents commissions earned by Mr. Beaver before his appointment to Senior Vice President of Sales.

The following table provides information about option awards granted to the Named Executive Officers during the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014. There were no stock awards or non-equity incentive plan awards granted during the year.

Grants of Plan-Based Awards Table

		All Other Option Awards: Number of Securities	Exercise or Base Price of Option Awards	Grant Date Fair Value of Stock and
Name	Grant Date	Underlying Options (#)	Awards (\$/Sh)	Option Awards

David P.Tusa	11/21/2013	20,000	(1)	\$ 4.84	\$31,199
Diana P. Diaz	11/21/2013	12,000	(1)	\$ 4.84	\$18,719
Brandon L. Beaver	10/21/2013	100,000	(2)	\$ 3.01	\$93,683
Gregory C. Davis	11/21/2013	9,000	(1)	\$ 4.84	\$14,039
Khairan "Al" Aladwani	11/21/2013	9,000	(1)	\$ 4.84	\$14,039

Notes:

⁽¹⁾ Options to purchase shares were granted on November 21, 2013 by the Compensation Committee.

Options to purchase shares were granted on October 21, 2013 to Mr. Beaver in conjunction with his appointment as Senior Vice President of Sales of the Company.

Table of Contents

The following table provides information about the outstanding options held by the Named Executive Officers as of June 30, 2014.

Outstanding Equity Awards at Fiscal Year-End Table

Name	Number of Securities Underlying Unexercised Options (#) Exercisable	Number of Securties Underlying Unexercised Options (#) Unexercisable (1)	Option Exercise Price (\$)	Option Expiration Date	Option Grant Date
David P.Tusa	50,000 30,000 50,000 54,688 2,812	54,688 8,438 20,000	\$ 2.10 \$ 8.50 \$ 4.45 \$ 3.98 \$ 3.05 \$ 4.84	7/28/2016 6/14/2017 11/17/2018 11/7/2019	11/6/2008 7/28/2009 6/14/2010 811/17/2011 11/7/2012 011/21/2013
Diana P. Diaz	50,000 15,000 893	15,000 2,682 12,000	\$ 4.45 \$ 3.98 \$ 3.05 \$ 4.84	11/17/2018 11/7/2019	6/14/2010 311/17/2011 11/7/2012 011/21/2013
Brandon L. Beaver	18,750 1,500 500 6,250	6,250 1,500 1,500 18,750 100,000	\$ 4.16 \$ 3.98 \$ 3.05 \$ 2.80 \$ 3.01	11/7/2019 2/26/2020	311/17/2011 11/7/2012
Gregory C. Davis	6,250 6,500 35,000 2,500 1,662	50,000 - - - 2,500 4,988 9,000	\$ 4.65 \$ 8.50 \$ 4.65 \$ 4.37 \$ 3.98 \$ 3.05 \$ 4.84	7/28/2016 11/29/2017 5/18/2018 11/17/2018 11/7/2019	7 11/29/2017 7/28/2009 7 11/29/2010 5/18/2011 8 11/17/2011 11/7/2012 011/21/2013
Khairan "Al" Aladwani	16,666 20,000 15,000 1,662	- - 4,988 9,000	\$ 2.80 \$ 8.50 \$ 4.65 \$ 3.05 \$ 4.84	11/29/2017 11/7/2019	6/23/2008 7/28/2009 711/29/2010 11/7/2012 011/21/2013

Notes:

⁽¹⁾Options vest in equal annual installments over the four years after the option grant date.

Table of Contents

The following table shows for each of the Named Executive Officers the aggregate number of any options exercised and the value realized (market value of the underlying shares on exercise minus the exercise price). The Company has not awarded shares of restricted stock or similar rights to any of our Named Executive Officers, and accordingly no such shares, units or rights vested during fiscal year 2014.

Option Exercises and Stock Vested Table

	Option Awards Number		Stock Awards Number			
	of	Value	of	Val	lue	
	Shares	Realized	Sha	reRea	alized	
	Acquired on		Acquined			
	on	Exercise	on	Exe	ercise	
Name	Exercise		Ves	ting		
David P.Tusa	-	\$-	-	\$	-	
Diana P. Diaz	-	\$-	-	\$	-	
Berkley C. Nelson	-	\$-	-	\$	-	
Gregory C. Davis	10,000	\$17,375	-	\$	-	
Khairan "Al" Aladwani	_	\$-	_	\$	_	

Equity Compensation Plan Information

The following table provides information as of June 30, 2014 regarding the equity compensation plans under which the Company's equity securities are authorized for issuance.

Equity Compensation Plan Table

Plan Category	Number of securities to be issued upon exercise of outstanding options, warrants and rights	Weighted average exercise price of outstanding options, warrants and rights	Number of securities remaining available for future issuance under equity compensation plans (excluding securities reflected in column (a)
	(a)	(b)	(c)
2010 Stock Plan as approved by stockholders (1) (2)	589,999	\$ 3.82	139,267

Represents stock options issued under the Sharps Compliance Corp. 2010 Stock Plan. The 2010 Stock Plan replaced the 1993 Stock Plan in November 2010. There are 364,914 stock options issued under the 1993 Stock Plan (with a weighted average exercise price of \$4.82) which remain outstanding subsequent to the replacement of the 1993 Stock Plan.

Number of securities to be issued and weighted average exercise price include the effect of 15,499 shares of restricted stock issued to the Board of Directors.

Table of Contents

Sharps Compliance Corp. 2010 Stock Plan

General. The 2010 Stock Plan, approved by the stockholders of the Company, is intended to advance the best interests of the Company and its stockholders by providing those persons who have substantial responsibility for the management and growth of the Company with additional performance incentives and an opportunity to obtain or increase their proprietary interest in the Company, thereby encouraging them to continue in their employment or affiliation with the Company. The Plan permits the grant of incentive stock options ("ISOs"), nonqualified stock options ("NQSOs"), restricted stock, restricted stock unit awards ("RSUs"), other stock-based awards and cash-based awards (individually or collectively, the "Awards"). Grants of ISOs are intended to satisfy the requirements of Section 422 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 as amended (the "Internal Revenue Code"). The 2010 Stock Plan includes a forfeiture provision which allows the Administrator, under certain circumstances, to cancel unexercised stock awards previously granted to a participant.

Shares Subject to the 2010 Stock Plan. The 2010 Stock Plan provides for the issuance of up to 1,000,000 shares of the Company's common stock, of which 139,267 are available for issuance under the 2010 Stock Plan. The Board has proposed an amendment to the 2010 Stock Plan which would increase the shares authorized by 2,000,000 to 3,000,000 shares if approved by the stockholders at the 2014 Annual Meeting. Proposal Two (2) provides more detail. Administration. The 2010 Stock Plan is administered by the Compensation Committee, except in the case of awards issued to directors, which are administered by the Board (individually or collectively, the "Administrator"). Subject to the terms of the 2010 Stock Plan, the Administrator has the authority to determine the persons to whom Awards will be granted; the number and exercise price of shares of stock covered in each Award; the terms, provisions and conditions of each Award; acceleration of vesting; and all other determinations and actions necessary to properly administer the plan. The Administrator may authorize one or more officers of the Company to designate employees to receive Awards as well as the size of such Awards, subject to certain limitations.

Eligibility. Awards may be granted to employees and directors of the Company, except for ISOs which can only be awarded to key employees. Awards other than ISOs may also be granted to persons who are expected to become key employees within six months.

Awards. Options and Restricted Stock Awards may be granted under the 2010 Stock Plan at the discretion of the Administrator. The Administrator specifies the terms and any restrictions on the awards. Other Awards may be granted under the 2010 Stock Plan at the discretion of the Administrator including RSUs and cash based awards. However, these have not been awarded in the past and are not expected to be used under existing incentive plans. Change in Capital Structure. The existence of outstanding Awards shall not affect in any way the right or power of the Company or its stockholders to make or authorize any or all adjustments, recapitalizations, reorganizations or other changes in the Company's capital structure or its business, any merger or consolidation of the Company, any issue of bonds, debentures, preferred or prior preference shares ahead of or affecting the Company's Common Stock or stock rights, the dissolution or liquidation of the Company, any sale or transfer of all or any part of its assets or business or any other corporate act or proceeding, whether of a similar character or otherwise.

Change in Control. In the event of an occurrence of a change in control of the Company as defined in the 2010 Stock Plan, all outstanding ISOs and NQSOs and Restricted Stock Awards granted under the Plan will become fully vested and exercisable and all risk of forfeiture restrictions applicable thereto shall lapse. The effect, if any, of a change in control of the Company on any other Award granted under the Plan will be determined in accordance with the award agreement applicable to such award.

25

Table of Contents

Federal Income Tax Consequences. The following discussion summarizes certain federal income tax consequences of the issuance and receipt of options and awards pursuant to the Plan under the law as in effect on the date of this proxy statement. The rules governing the tax treatment of such options and awards are quite technical, so the following discussion of tax consequences is necessarily general in nature and is not complete. In addition, statutory provisions are subject to change, as are their interpretations, and their application may vary in individual circumstances. This summary does not purport to cover all federal employment tax or other federal tax consequences associated with the Plan, nor does it address state, local, or non-U.S. taxes.

A participant generally is not required to recognize income on the grant of an Award other than a cash-based award. Instead, ordinary income generally is recognized on the date the option is exercised, or in the case of restricted stock awards, upon the issuance of shares and/or the payment of cash pursuant to the terms of the awards. In general, the amount of ordinary income required to be recognized is (a) in the case of an option, an amount equal to the excess, if any, of the fair market value of shares on the exercise date over the exercise price and (b) in the case of restricted stock awards, the amount of cash and/or the fair market value of any shares received in respect thereof, plus the amount of taxes withheld from such amounts. Upon payment of a cash-based award, a participant is required to recognize ordinary income in the amount of the award.

Termination and Amendment of the 2010 Stock Plan. The Board of Directors may terminate or amend the 2010 Stock Plan in any respect or at any time, except that no amendment requiring stockholder approval will be effective without approval of the stockholders as required by applicable law or stock exchange rules.

Sharps Compliance Corp. 1993 Stock Plan. In November 2010, the stockholders of the Company approved the 2010 Stock Plan which replaced the 1993 Stock Plan. As of September 22, 2014, there are 364,914 stock options issued previously under the 1993 Stock Plan which remain outstanding subsequent to the replacement of the 1993 Stock Plan with the 2010 Stock Plan. These stock options have a weighted average exercise price of \$4.82 per share. Sharps Compliance Corp. 2010 Stock Plan Amendment – PROPOSAL TWO (2)

In November 2010, the stockholders of the Company approved the 2010 Stock Plan. The Board of Directors now proposes to amend the 2010 Stock Plan to increase the number of shares of Common Stock available under the plan by 2,000,000 shares, for a total of 3,000,000 shares of Common Stock. The material features of the 2010 Stock Plan are discussed above, but any description herein of the 2010 Stock Plan and the proposed amendment thereto is subject to and is qualified in its entirety by the full text of the amended 2010 Stock Plan which is attached hereto as Annex A. The Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors of the Company has granted options to purchase the Company's stock to Mr. Tusa, Ms. Diaz, Mr. Beaver, Mr. Davis and Mr. Aladwani subject to the stockholders' approval of the amendment to the Company's 2010 Stock Plan to increase the number of shares of Common Stock available under the plan. Options are granted as follows:

Table of Contents

NEW PLAN BENEFITS

Named

Executive Number of Officer Shares⁽¹⁾

Propsed Executive Officer Stock

Awards

David P.Tusa 120,000 Diana P. Diaz 65,000

Brandon L.

Beaver 65,000

Gregory C.

Davis 25,000

Khairan "Al"

Aladwani 25,000 Total 300,000

On August 26, 2014, the Compensation Committee authorized the granting to its executive officers (the "Optionees") stock option awards to acquire an aggregate of 300,000 shares of Common Stock (the "Stock Options") under Part I and Part II of the EICP Plan at an exercise price of \$4.32 per share reflecting the quoted end of trading day market price of the underlying Common Stock at the date of grant. Prior to issuing such stock option grants, the Company realized that there were not enough shares reserved for issuance of the stock options under the 2010 Stock Plan. Therefore, on September 25, 2014, the Board cancelled the Stock Options and entered into an Option Cancellation Agreement with each Optionee, which provides for each Optionee to receive (i) new options to acquire the same number of shares of Common Stock as described in such Optionee's Stock Options, subject to approval of the stockholders of the increase in number of shares available under the Plan, at an exercise price equal to the greater (1) of \$4.32 or the "fair market value" (as defined in the 2010 Plan) of the shares of the Common Stock on the new grant date (the "New Exercise Price") and (ii) at the Board's' discretion, either (a) payment of an amount in cash equal to the number of shares of Common Stock covered by such Optionee's Stock Options, multiplied by the excess, if any, of the New Exercise Price over the exercise price per share of Common Stock covered by such Stock Options, less all

date (the "New Exercise Price") and (ii) at the Board's' discretion, either (a) payment of an amount in cash equal to number of shares of Common Stock covered by such Optionee's Stock Options, multiplied by the excess, if any, of the New Exercise Price over the exercise price per share of Common Stock covered by such Stock Options, less all tax withholding required by applicable law, (b) the grant of new option or options ("Additional Options") with an aggregate value equal to the number of shares of Common Stock covered by such Optionee's Stock Options, multiplied by the excess, if any, of the New Exercise Price over the exercise price per share of Common Stock covered by such Stock Options, with the number of Additional Options to be determined as the aggregate value divided by the value of a single option on the new grant date as determined using the Black-Scholes valuation method, or (c) a combination of (a) and (b).

The Board of Directors believes that the amendment to the 2010 Stock Plan will assist the Company in continuing to attract and retain qualified employees, officers and directors and will continue to have the effect of aligning the interests of the Company's employees, officers and directors with the Company's Stockholders. The 2010 Stock Plan facilitates compliance with laws and regulations and demonstrates "best practice" with claw back and forfeiture provisions and flexibility with the types of awards offered. The Board of Directors recommends that Stockholders vote "For" approval of the amendment to the 2010 Stock Plan.

Employment Contract, Termination of Employment and Change in Control Agreements

The Company appointed David. P. Tusa as Chief Executive Officer on September 30, 2010. On June 14, 2010, the Company promoted Mr. Tusa to President and amended his employment agreement to reflect an increase in annual base salary to \$275,000. Effective March 1, 2012, Mr. Tusa's employment agreement was amended to reflect an increase in annual base salary to \$300,000. Prior to the amendments stated above, Mr. Tusa's employment agreement,

originally dated July 14, 2003, reflected his initial position with the Company as Executive Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Business Development and periodic salary revisions through August 19, 2005 to a level of \$250,000. The amended agreement expires one year from its effective date, subject to automatic annual extensions. The amended employment agreement further provides that if the Company terminates the employment of Mr. Tusa without cause at any time during the term, Mr. Tusa would be entitled to severance equal to eighteen (18) month's salary, plus a pro-rata portion of any earned bonus. Additionally, Mr. Tusa would be entitled to continuation of all employee benefits until the earlier of the end of the severance period or employment with another organization.

Table of Contents

The Company entered into an employment agreement with Diana P. Diaz as the Company's Vice President and Chief Financial Officer on June 14, 2010 at an annual base salary of \$175,000. Effective March 1, 2012, Ms. Diaz's employment agreement was amended to reflect an increase in annual base salary to \$190,000. In conjunction with her initial employment, Ms. Diaz was awarded a non-qualified stock option to purchase 50,000 shares of the Company's Common Stock (issued under the 1993 Stock Plan) on June 14, 2010. The options are scheduled to vest at a rate of 33.3% per year at each of the first three anniversary dates of Ms. Diaz's employment agreement, expiring on the seventh anniversary date of Ms. Diaz's employment agreement. The amended employment agreement further provides for severance of six (6) months' salary should Ms. Diaz be terminated without cause. In connection with her employment, the Company and Ms. Diaz entered into a Non-Competition and Confidentiality Agreement. The Company entered into an employment agreement with Brandon L. Beaver as the Company's Senior Vice President of Sales on October 21, 2013 at an annual base salary of \$210,000. In connection with his promotion, Mr. Beaver was awarded a non-qualified stock option to purchase 100,000 shares of the Company's Common Stock (issued under the 2010 Stock Plan) on October 21, 2013. The options are scheduled to vest a rate of 25.0% per year at each of the first four anniversary dates of Mr. Beaver's employment agreement, expiring on the seventh anniversary date of Mr. Beaver's employment agreement. The employment agreement further provides for severance of six (6) months' salary should Mr. Beaver be terminated without cause. In connection with his employment, the Company and Mr. Beaver entered into a Non-Competition and Confidentiality Agreement.

The Company entered into an employment agreement to promote Gregory C. Davis to Vice President of Operations, on May 18, 2011. The employment agreement provides for a base salary of \$170,000. Mr. Davis was awarded a non-qualified stock option to purchase 35,000 shares of the Company's Common Stock (issued under the 2010 Stock Plan) on May 18, 2011. The options are scheduled to vest a rate of 33.3% per year at each of the first three anniversary dates of Mr. Davis' employment agreement, expiring on the seventh anniversary date of Mr. Davis' employment agreement.

The Company entered into an employment agreement to promote Khairan "Al" Aladwani to Vice President of Quality Control/Assurance on October 1, 2009. The employment agreement provides for a base salary of \$160,000 which was increased to \$170,000 in November 2010. In connection with his employment, the Company and Mr. Aladwani entered into a Non-Competition and Confidentiality Agreement.

On October 21, 2013, the Company announced Berkley C. Nelson, the former Executive Vice President of Sales departed the Company to pursue other opportunities. Pursuant to an employment agreement dated February 18, 2013, Mr. Nelson received a cash payment of \$102,000 upon his departure.

Non-Binding Advisory Vote on Executive Compensation - PROPOSAL THREE (3)

Section 951 of the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act required the SEC to adopt rules requiring the Company to seek a non-binding advisory vote from our stockholders to approve the compensation awarded to our executive officers disclosed pursuant to Section 14A of the Exchange Act and Item 402 of Regulation S-K.

The Company's overall goal is to develop executive compensation policies that are consistent with, and linked to, the Company's strategic business objectives and values. The Company's executive compensation policies have four primary objectives: to attract and retain highly competent executives to manage the Company's business, to offer executives appropriate incentives for accomplishment of the Company's business objectives and strategy, to encourage stock ownership by executives to enhance mutuality of interest with stockholders and to maximize long-term stockholder value. The key elements of the Company's executive compensation are base salary and an annual compensation pool that includes both cash bonuses (short-term) and stock options (long-term).

Table of Contents

A detailed discussion of the Company's executive compensation in 2014 is set forth under the captions "Executive Compensation" and "Compensation Discussion and Analysis." Stockholders are encouraged to read this material in its entirety to obtain an informed understanding of our executive compensation program.

This proposal, commonly referred to as "say-on-pay," enables stockholders the opportunity to express their views regarding the Company's executive compensation program in general and not of any one or more particular elements of that program. Stockholders have the opportunity to vote for, against, or abstain from voting on approval of 2014 executive compensation. This vote is a non-binding advisory vote on 2014 executive compensation. Accordingly, the following resolution will be submitted for a stockholder vote at the 2014 Annual Meeting:

RESOLVED, that the stockholders of Sharps Compliance Corp. approve, on an advisory basis, the compensation of the Company's Named Executive Officers, as disclosed in the Proxy Statement pursuant to Item 402 of Securities Exchange Commission Regulation S-K, including the Compensation Discussion and Analysis, the compensation tables and narrative disclosures.

The Board of Directors recommends that Stockholders vote "For" approval, on an advisory basis, of 2014 executive compensation. The Compensation Committee and the full Board intend to consider and take into account the outcome of this non-binding advisory vote in making future executive compensation decisions.

Ratification of Independent Registered Public Accountants - PROPOSAL FOUR (4)

Independent Registered Public Accountants The firm of UHY LLP ("UHY") acts as our principal independent registered public accounting firm. UHY personnel work under the direct control of UHY partners and are leased from wholly-owned subsidiaries of UHY Advisors, Inc. in an alternative practice structure.

UHY has been engaged by the Audit Committee of the Board of Directors as its independent registered public accountants since January 8, 2002. Management expects that a representative of UHY will be present at the Annual Meeting, will have the opportunity to make a statement if such representative so desires and will be available to respond to appropriate questions.

Fee Information Fees for professional services provided by our independent registered public accountants in each of the last two fiscal years, in each of the following categories, are:

	2014	2013
Audit fees	\$129,500	\$168,000
Audit-related fees	-0-	-0-
Tax fees	-0-	-0-
All other fees	-0-	-0-
	\$129,500	\$168,000

Fees for audit services include fees associated with the annual audit, including the audit of internal control over financial reporting (for 2013 but not 2014) and the reviews of the Company's quarterly reports on Form 10-Q. There were no fees for audit-related fees (which include fees for consents and comfort letters provided for registration statements and offerings), tax related services or any other fees billed by the Company's independent registered public accountants. All of the above noted services performed and fees billed by the Company's independent registered public accountants were pre-approved in compliance with the Company's Audit Committee Charter.

Table of Contents

Pre-Approval Policies and Procedures In accordance with its charter, the Audit Committee pre-approves all audit services and permissible non-audit services to be performed for us by the Company's independent registered public accountants. Under this policy, services are pre-approved as follows:

- · Annually, the Company's independent auditors and management present to the Audit Committee the audit and non-audit services to be provided during the upcoming fiscal year and the estimated fees associated with each such service. The Audit Committee pre-approves or rejects the proposed services and fees as it deems appropriate.
- · If additional audit or non-audit services are presented for pre-approval during the year, the Audit Committee pre-approves or rejects such additional services and the fees associated with such services as it deems appropriate.
- · In deciding whether to pre-approve any proposed services, the Audit Committee considers, (i) potential conflicts of the proposed services with SEC and PCAOB rules on auditor independence, (ii) whether the independent registered public accountants are qualified to perform the proposed services, (iii) the benefits of the proposed services to the Company and (iv) the relationship between fees for audit and non-audit services. The Audit Committee will not approve proposed services that it believes, individually or in the aggregate, may impair the independence of the independent registered public accountants.
- · The independent registered public accountants provide updates regularly with respect to, and the Audit Committee reviews, the services actually provided by the independent registered public accountants and the fees incurred with respect to those services.

Although stockholder ratification of the Audit Committee's selection of the independent registered public accounting firm is not required by law or the procedures adopted by the Company's Board of Directors, the Committee's selection of UHY as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm for the current fiscal year is being submitted for ratification by the stockholders at the annual meeting because the Company's Board of Directors has determined that such ratification is a matter of good corporate governance practice. If this proposal is not approved at the annual meeting, the Audit Committee may reconsider its selection of UHY. Even if the selection of UHY is ratified, the Audit Committee, in its discretion, may select a different registered public accounting firm at any time during the year if it determines that such a change would be in the best interests of the Company and its stockholders. The Board of Directors recommends that Stockholders vote "For" the ratification of UHY as the Company's independent registered public accountants for the current fiscal year.

OTHER

Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation

None of the members of the Compensation Committee is or has been an officer or employee of the Company or any of its subsidiaries through fiscal 2014. None of the Company's executive officers serves on the board of directors or compensation committee, or any other committee serving an equivalent function, of another entity that employs any member of the Company's Board of Directors.

30

Table of Contents

Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance

Paragraph 16(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, requires that the Company's directors, executive officers and persons who beneficially own more than 10% of a registered class of the Company's equity securities file with the Commission initial reports of ownership and reports of changes in ownership of Common Stock and other equity securities of the Company. Directors, executive officers and greater than 10% stockholders are required by Commission regulations to furnish the Company with copies of all Section 16(a) forms they file.

Based solely on a review of the copies of the Section 16(a) reports and all amendment thereto furnished to the Company during the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014, all Section 16(a) filing requirements applicable to its directors, executive officers and greater than 10% beneficial owners were complied with.

Stockholders' Proposals for the 2015 Annual Meeting

Any proposals of holders of Common Stock intended to be presented pursuant to Rule 14a-8 under the Exchange Act ("Rule 14a-8") at the Annual Meeting of Stockholders to be held in 2015 must be received by the Company, addressed to the Corporate Secretary of the Company at 9220 Kirby Drive, Suite 500, Houston, Texas 77054, by June 3, 2015 to be considered for inclusion in the Company's proxy statement and form of proxy related to such meeting. After June 3, 2015, notice to the Company of a stockholder proposal submitted otherwise than pursuant to Rule 14a-8 will be considered untimely, and the person named in proxies solicited by the Board of Directors of the Company for its 2015 Annual Meeting of Stockholders may exercise discretionary authority voting power with respect to any such proposal as to which the Company does not receive timely notice.

Communications with the Board of Directors

Individuals may communicate with the Company's Board by submitting a letter addressed to the member or members of the Board to whom the communication is directed, care of the Company's Corporate Secretary, Sharps Compliance Corp., 9220 Kirby Drive, Suite 500, Houston, Texas 77054. All such communications, other than unsolicited commercial solicitations or communications will be forwarded to the appropriate director or directors for review.

Other Matters

As of the date of this Proxy Statement, management does not intend to present any other items of business, and is not aware of any matters to be presented for action at the Annual Meeting other than those described above. However, if any other matters should come before the Annual Meeting, it is the intention of the persons named as proxies in the accompanying Proxy Card to vote in accordance with their best judgment on such matters. Expenses of Solicitation

The cost of preparing, assembling and mailing this proxy-soliciting material is paid by the Company. In addition to solicitation by mail, the Company's directors, officers and employees may solicit proxies by telephone or other means of communication. Arrangements will also be made with brokerage firms and other custodians, nominees and fiduciaries that hold the voting securities of record, for the forwarding of solicitation materials to be beneficial owners thereof. The Company will reimburse such brokers, custodians, nominees and fiduciaries for reasonable out-of-pocket expenses incurred by them in connection therewith.

Table of Contents

By order of the Board of Directors

Diana P. Diaz Corporate Secretary Houston, Texas October 1, 2014

IT IS IMPORTANT THAT PROXIES BE RETURNED PROMPTLY. STOCKHOLDERS WHO DO NOT EXPECT TO ATTEND THE ANNUAL MEETING AND WISH THEIR STOCK TO BE VOTED ARE URGED TO DATE, SIGN AND RETURN THE ACCOMPANYING PROXY OR PROXIES IN THE SELF-ADDRESSED ENVELOPE. 32

Table of Contents

ANNEX A

SHARPS COMPLIANCE CORP. 2010 STOCK PLAN

(As Amended September 11, 2014) 33

Table of Contents

SHARPS COMPLIANCE CORP.

2010 STOCK PLAN

ARTICL	^E ESTABLISHMENT, PURPOSE AND DURATION	1
1.1	Establishment	1
1.2	Purpose of the Plan	1
1.3	Duration of Plan	1
ARTICL II	E DEFINITIONS	1
2.1	"A ££:1:a4a"	1
2.1	"Affiliate" "Award"	1
2.2	"Award"	1
2.3	"Award Agreement"	1
2.4	"Beneficial Owner"	2
2.5	"Board"	2
2.6	"Cash-Based Award"	2
2.7	"Change in Control of the Company"	2
2.8	"Code"	2
2.9	"Committee"	2
2.10	"Company"	2
2.11	"Corporate Change"	2
2.12	"Covered Employee"	2
2.13	"Director"	2 2 2 2
2.14	"Disability"	2
2.15	"Dividend Equivalent"	3
2.16	"Effective Date"	3
2.17	"Employee"	3
2.18	"Exchange Act"	3
2.19	"Fair Market Value"	3
2.20	"Fiscal Year"	3
2.21	"Holder"	
2.22	"Incentive Stock Option" or "ISO"	3
2.23	"Insider"	3
2.24	"Mature Shares"	4
2.25	"Minimum Statutory Tax Withholding Obligation"	4
2.26	"Nonqualified Stock Option" or "NQSO"	4
2.27	"Option"	4
2.28	"Option Price"	4
2.29	"Other Stock-Based Award"	4
2.30	"Parent Corporation"	4
2.31	"Period of Restriction"	4
2.32	"Permissible under Section 409A"	4
2.33	"Plan"	4
2.33	"Restricted Stock"	4
		4
2.35	"Restricted Stock Award"	
2.36	"RSU" "DSLI Assenti"	4
2.37	"RSU Award" "Saction 400 A"	4
2.38	"Section 409A"	4

2.39	"Separation from Service"	4	
2.40	"Stock"	5	
2.41	"Subsidiary Corporation"	5	
34			

Table of C	<u>Contents</u>	
2.42	"Substantial Risk of Forfeiture"	5
2.43	"Ten Percent Stockholder"	5
ARTICLI	E ELIGIBILITY	5
III	ELIGIBILIT	3
ARTICLI	EGENERAL PROVISIONS RELATING TO AWARDS	5
IV	GENERAL PROVISIONS RELATING TO AWARDS	5
4.1	Authority to Grant Awards; Dedicated Shares; Maximum Awards	5
4.2	Shares That Count Against Limit	6
4.3	Non-Transferability	6
4.4	Requirements of Law	6
4.5	Changes in the Company's Capital Structure	7
4.6	Election Under Section 83(b) of the Code	9
4.7	Forfeiture for Cause	9
4.8	Forfeiture Events	10
4.9	Award Agreements	10
4.10	Amendments of Award Agreements	10
4.11	Rights as Stockholder	10
4.12	Issuance of Shares of Stock	10
4.13	Restrictions on Stock Received	10
4.14	Compliance With Section 409A	10
4.15	Date of Grant	11
4.16	Source of Shares Deliverable Under Awards	11
ARTICI I		
V	EOPTIONS	11
5.1	Authority to Grant Options	11
5.2	Type of Options Available	11
5.3	Option Agreement	11
5.4	Option Price	11
5.5	Duration of Option	11
5.6	Amount Exercisable	12
5.7	Exercise of Option	12
5.8	Transferability–Incentive Stock Options	14
5.9	Notification of Disqualifying Disposition	14
5.10	No Rights as Stockholder	14
5.10	\$100,000 Limitation on ISOs	14
5.12	Separation from Service	14
∧ртіст і		
VI	ERESTRICTED STOCK AWARDS	15
6.1	Restricted Stock Awards	15
6.2	Restricted Stock Award Agreement	15
6.3	Holder's Rights as Stockholder	15
	RESTRICTED STOCK LINIT AWARDS	15

ARTICLE

VII

7.1	Authority to Grant RSU Awards	15	
7.2	RSU Award	16	
7.3	RSU Award Agreement	16	
7.4	Dividend Equivalents	16	
7.5	Form of Payment Under RSU Award	16	
35			

Table of	Contents	
7.6	Time of Payment Under RSU Award	16
7.7	Holder's Rights as Stockholder	16
ARTICL	EOTHER STOCK-BASED AWARDS	16
VIII	OTHER STOCK-BASED AWARDS	16
8.1	Authority to Grant Other Stock-Based Awards	16
8.2	Value of Other Stock-Based Award	16
8.3	Payment of Other Stock-Based Award	16
8.4	Separation from Service	16
8.5	Time of Payment of Other Stock-Based Award	16
ARTICL	ECASH-BASED AWARDS	17
IX	CASH-BASED AWARDS	1 /
9.1	Authority to Grant Cash-Based Awards	17
9.2	Value of Cash-Based Award	17
9.3	Payment of Cash-Based Award	17
9.4	Time of Payment of Cash-Based Award	17
9.5	Separation from Service	17
ARTICL	ESUBSTITUTION AWARDS	17
X	SUBSTITUTION AWARDS	1 /
	LEACCELERATION OF VESTING FOR CERTAIN AWARDS ON CHANGE IN CONTROL OF THE	17
XI	COMPANY	1,
11.1	Vesting on Change in Control of the Company	17
11.2	Definitions	18
, DELCI		
ARTICL	EADMINISTRATION	19
XII		
10.1	Arroado	10
12.1	Awards	19
12.2	Authority of the Committee	19
12.3	Decisions Binding	20
12.4	No Liability	20
∧ рті Сі	E	
XIII	EAMENDMENT OR TERMINATION OF PLAN	
ΛIII		